

## The Central Council of Physical Recreation

70 Brompton Road London SW3 1HE Telephone 01-584 6651/2

25 January 1980

The Rt Hon Margaret Thatcher MP Prime Minister 10 Downing Street London SW1 Patron:
Her Majesty The Queen

President:
HRH The Prince Philip, Duke of Edinburgh KG KT OM

Chairman of the Executive Committee:
Mrs Mary A Glen Haig CBE

Deputy Chairman: N W Sarsfield MC

Honorary Treasurer: Sir Denis Follows CBE BA

General Secretary:
Peter Lawson

Divisional Chairmen:
Games and Sports: K K Mitchell OBE
Major Spectator Sports: Sir Denis Follows CBE BA
Movement and Dance: Miss E Alexander OBE
Outdoor Pursuits: J S Edbrooke OBE
Water Recreation: D S Nations OBE
Interested Organisations: Lt-Col R G Satterthwaite OBE

Dear Prime Minister,

As you will know there is considerable concern among Governing Bodies of sport at the effect of a boycott of the Moscow Olympic Games.

We feel that before the Government takes further action in this direction to express their disapproval of the Soviet occupation of Afghanistan it is essential that the mechanics and machinery of international sport should be fully understood in order that the least possible harm can be done in the long term to British sport as a whole.

I am writing therefore to ask if you would be kind enough to receive a small delegation of senior sports officials in order that we can explain our point of view and hopefully formulate a line of action which will be in tune with Government policy.

Yours sincerely,

MARY A GLEN HAIG

Many Glan Navej

Chairman